
March 4, 2022 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Amanda Maxwell 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 

Re: DO NOT REDOCKET 
Docket UE-210979—PacifiCorp’s Draft 2022 All Source Request for Proposals 
Washington Stakeholder Comment Response Matrix—REPLACEMENT 

On February 28, 2022, PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company (PacifiCorp) submitted 
a Washington Stakeholder Comment Response Matrix, which responded to comments received 
from Commission Staff and stakeholders regarding the company’s Draft 2022 All Source 
Request for Proposals.  An inadvertent error was discovered in the matrix, which PacifiCorp is 
correcting in this filing by providing a replacement file for the matrix.  

The correction is as follows: 

55. 
WNIDCL and 
LIUNA 
(Labor) 

Amend Appendix L, Section III, 
to include a scoring factor 
whereby the seller agrees to a 
proforma contract term which 
prohibits the use of general 
contractors who have been found 
in violation of serious safety 
violations within the past three 
years on similar projects 

PacifiCorp is unclear how it would validate 
or enforce such a recommendation.  

To address safety, PacifiCorp has instead 
added fields to the Appendix L and 
Appendix P to  i) request  bidders  provide 
their TRI versus the OSHA industry 
average for that company type, ii) provide 
a point of non-price score for  bidders who 
demonstrate a TRI higher than industry 
average; and iii) provide a point of 
nonprice score to bidders whoask bidders 
to confirm whether they record TRIs online 
using a common reporting tool such as 
Veriforce. Additionally, PacifiCorp has 
requested bidders provide answers related 
to safety in their Appendix B-2 narrative. 

There are no other changes to the document. 
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Please direct inquiries to Ariel Son, Regulatory Affairs Manager, at (503) 813-5410. 
 
 

Sincerely, 

 
 
______/s/_____ 
Shelley McCoy 
Director, Regulation 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
(503) 813-5292 
shelley.mccoy@pacificorp.com  
 
Enclosures 


